

# ALGONQUIN SHRINE CLI



Box 203, Bancroft, ON K0L 1C0 www.algonquinshrineclub.ca

# VSLETTER

December 2018

# EXECUTIVE

#### President Jim BURKE

(613)334-5537

#### I.P.P.

**Eric MUELLER** (613)338-3405 emueller406@gmail.com

#### 1st Vice

Wayne WIGGINS (613)334-1245 waywel@sympatico.ca

#### 2nd Vice

**Charles MULLETT** (613)332-2836 charles.mullett@gmail.com

#### Secretary

Dave EARLE (613)334-7455 shrine.sec@gmail.com

#### Treasurer

**Dean LINTON** (613)339-2711 dj.Linton@live.ca

#### Chaplain

Vaughn LLOYD (613)332-4074 vaughn@vaughnlloyd.ca

#### **Directors**

Sean COOK **Barry CROSS** Ron MARK Ed OTTO Jim WILLIAMS

#### **Auditors**

Larry DONADSON Eric MUELLER

### **Ambassador**

**Barry ROBB** (705)286-3241 brobb@bell.net

#### **Executive Meeting**

Dec. 12, 2018 - 10:00 AM - Wilberforce Legion General Meeting Dec. 18, 2018 - Wilberforce Legion Zem Zem 6:00 PM - Dinner 6:30 PM Ladies Welcome at all meetings

#### **DUES**

Nobles – a reminder that 2019 Dues are payable on or before December 1st, 2018, still at the low price of \$35,00, Any dues after December 1st must pay \$50.00 (Ref. B-5, Sec. 7.1 (A) of By Laws)

#### FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK . . .

Greetings Nobles and Ladies

We had another good turnout for our election meeting.

Thanks to Noble Wiggens for chairing our meeting.

It was a pleasure to see our Nobles from Belleville, Peterborough, and Oshawa attending our meeting. Thank you Nobles.

Thanks to Chief Rabban Noble Jed Handy and his assistant Noble Aubrev Pereira for running our election.

Congratulations to Noble Charles Mullett, our incoming President and his elected officials. I know it will be a good year with a well qualified President.

On Nov. 7/18 Noble Charles Mullett, Noble Wayne Wiggins, Noble Barry Cross and myself attended Peterborough's Kawartha Shrine Club election. It was an excellent meal and fellowship.

On Nov. 28/18 Nobles Charles Mullett, Barry Cross, Wayne Wiggins and myself attended Belleville Shrine Club's election with Noble Cross at the wheel. We had an excellent evening with a good meal, fun and fellowship.

Our December meeting is our Christmas meeting. Please bring your instruments and voice and please come early so we can sing a few Christmas carols before dinner.

Hope everyone is healthy and happy at this joyful time of year.

A very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to everyone from Lady Jean and I.

Hope to see everyone at our parades and our next meeting.

Fraternally Jim Burke

### UPCOMING EVENTS

**January 5, 2019** Rameses Elections/Installati on

**February 9th Belleville Senators Hockey Shriners Night** 

June 14th - 16th **Spring Ceremonial Barrie, ON** 

June 30th - July 4th **Imperial Session** Nashville, Tenn.

August 8th - 22nd **Potentates Mediterranean Trip** (see Papyrus)

**PARADES** 

T.B.A.



## COMMITTEES

Public Relations
Charles MULLETT

Dinners Ed OTTO

News Letter/Website
Dave EARLE

Membership All Club Members

100 Million Dollar Club Frank WILSON

Sick and Visiting All Club Members

Lottery Tickets
Larry DONALDSON

Hospital Sean COOK Ron MARK Eric MUELLER Frank WILSON

Cake Sales Ron MARK R. Paul JOHNSON Todd GRAINGER Wayne WIGGINS Dean LINTON Barry CROSS

Float Transportation Hald ROBINSON Denver MAYHEW Wayne ELSON

Float Theme Review
Hald ROBINSON
R. Paul JOHNSON
Wayne WIGGINS
Dean LINTON

Fund Raising Ideas
All Club Members

#### **UNITS**

Rock Hounders ATV Unit

Barry CROSS
Chairman
Vaughn LLOYD
1st Vice Chair
Dave BURTON
2nd Vice Chair
Dean LINTON
Treasurer

Clown Unit
Wayne WIGGINS (Ding-A-Ling)
Chairman
Noble Dave EARLE (Harley)
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON ( String-Bean)
Treasurer

#### **"FROM THE DESK**

#### OF YOUR AMBASSADOR"

Nobles and Ladies:

I bring you holiday greetings from Illustrious Potentate Sir Thomas Woodward and his Lady Linda wishing you a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year and let me also wish you and your Lady a Merry Christmas and a prosperous, healthy and Happy New Year.

From all accounts our cake sales have been a success again this year and our parades have been well attended. Congratulations to all those Nobles who have worked so diligently on behalf of our Shrine children. The Christmas season always brings about good and positive feelings as we celebrate with our families. Let us continue to be kind and generous to each other and those in need.

Noble Ambassador Barry Robb

### The Chaplain's Corner

Greetings Nobles & Ladies;

From Lady Cathy and I, Merry Christmas to all. It is a source of pride for us to be involved with the Ladies and Nobles of the Shrine. We are all encouraged to think of others at this time of year, but as Shriners we belong to a group that thinks of others all year long. Take a bow, because you deserve it.

We always look to the Great Architect for guidance and we always work toward 'Peace on Earth, Good Will Toward Mankind'.

Noble Vaughn Lloyd

#### SICK AND VISITING

Noble AI BELSON in Peterborough hospital for balance related condition. Noble Tom DUNSTAN suffering some health related issues. Currently resting at home.

# Received a generous donation of \$272.00 from:

### **CUPE LOCAL 1306.7**

November 28, 2018

Algonquin Shrine Club P.O. Box 203 Bancroft, ON KOL 1C0

To whom it may concern:

On behalf of Cupe Local 1306.7, the Municipality of Hastings Highlands, please accept our donation to help with the Christmas Season that is fast approaching.

We are a local of 34 members, and this year, we have chosen your organization to make our yearly donation.

Merry Christmas.

Rhonda Sage, Treasurer Local 1306, County of Peterborough

On behalf of:

David Reeves, Chairperson Local 1306.7 Municipality Hastings Highlands 33011 Hwy. 62 North

P.O. Box 130 Maynooth, ON K0L 2S0

